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Support for Advanced Maths 
The Smith Review of post-16 Mathematics in 2017 recommended that the 
government should continue to fund national support and professional 
development for AS/A level Maths, Further Maths and the new Core Maths 
qualifications. The review also recognised that many schools and colleges 
struggle to afford to deliver Further Maths and Core Maths courses 

economically. It recommended increasing funding for these subjects.  

students the benefits of studying 
maths, and by providing resources to 
enable Further Maths to be taught in a 
more cost effective way. However we 
know that in some institutions 
provision is threatened with being 
withdrawn as cohort sizes are small.    
Core Maths qualifications, designed for 
those students who pass GCSE Maths 
but decide not to take AS/A level 
Maths, are currently offered in 
relatively few schools and colleges.  
Post-16 funding currently provides no 
specific finance for this additional 
course, which is equivalent to an AS 
level and enables students to continue 
developing their quantitative and 
problem-solving skills alongside other 
A level subjects and so that they are 
better equipped mathematically for 
employment or university study. The 
potential growth in numbers of 
students taking Core Maths is huge.   

The additional funding from the 
Advanced Maths Premium: 
furthermaths.org.uk/advanced-
maths-premium together with 
support from the AMSP will help 
schools/ colleges to maintain or 
increase provision for AS/A Maths and 
Further Maths and encourage more 
schools/colleges to establish Core 
Maths.  

Kevin Lord, Programme Leader. 

The governmentôs response has been 
to firstly announce Ã16m funding, over 
two years, for a national support 
programme for level 3 maths.  MEI, 
which currently manages the FMSP, 
successfully bid for this new contract. 
The Advanced Maths Support 
Programme (AMSP) will continue the 
work of the FMSP, providing support 
for students and teachers for AS/A 
level Maths and Further Maths, as well 
as higher tier GCSE Maths and 
support for university mathematics 
entrance exams. In addition the new 
programme will provide support for 
schools and colleges to establish a 
Core Maths offer. The AMSP, starting 
in May 2018, will run for 2 years 
initially. FMSP support will transfer to 
the new programme during the 
summer term, see: 
furthermaths.org.uk/amsp. 

The DfE also recently provided more 
information about the Advanced Maths 
Premium. This extra funding will be 
paid to schools/colleges for each 
additional student studying level 3 
maths. The aim is to help schools and 
colleges overcome some of the 
financial barriers to offering the full 
range of level 3 maths qualifications. 

For many years the FMSP has 
supported schools and colleges to 
deliver Further Maths by providing 
professional development to increase 
teaching capacity, promoting to 

http://www.furthermaths.org.uk/advanced-maths-premium
http://www.furthermaths.org.uk/advanced-maths-premium
http://www.furthermaths.org.uk/amsp


Three courses for Key Stage Four teachers were 
offered in the East of England over the Autumn and 
Spring terms. Two of these courses were the traditional 
two-day CPD programmes aimed at introducing 
teachers to a range of resources and activities 
designed to challenge students to think and make 
connections, including resources to support the 
teaching of topics new to Higher Tier GCSE in the 9-1 
curriculum. Ashcroft High School in Luton hosted 
course days in November and January with The King 
John School, Benfleet hosting its two days in 
December and January. 

The third course ñReasoning, Extending and Problem 
Solving with 11-16 Studentsò was a new three-day 
course only being offered at four venues around the 
country. Teachers from Norfolk, Suffolk, 
Cambridgeshire and Hertfordshire gathered at the 
Norwich Professional Development Centre first in 
October and again in February to share ideas and 
strategies for developing reasoning, extending 
students' knowledge and supporting problem-solving 
skills as well as developing their own professional 
practice and preparing to work with colleagues. The 
course has one more day to come in July. All three 
courses have been offered free of charge to state 
schools along with funding to facilitate teacher release. 

ñExcellent resources to bridge the gap between fluency 
and problem-solving/reasoning.ò (a teacher on the 
three-day course) 

 

KS4 Extension and Enrichment 

 

Chris Saker led two professional development days in 
the region on a hot topic in the new A level landscape: 
the use of technology. The first was hosted by 
Cambridge Academy for Science and Technology on 
27th November and was followed up with a further day 
at the University of Essex in Colchester on 7th 
December. Between the two dates, every county in the 
East of England region was represented with delegates 
from at least one school. Teachers on the course had 
the opportunity to try out and consider the merits of 
advanced scientific calculators and graphics 
calculators, Desmos, GeoGebra and Excel. 

ñExcellent and valuable session.ò (a teacher at the 
Cambridge course) 

Using Technology in the new A level 

Regional Events and Updates 
Professional Development 



Teacher Networks 

Cambridgeshire, Bedfordshire and Norfolk 

Technology and particularly its application to the large 
data sets in the new A level has proved a popular topic 
in network meetings as well. Arthur Mellows Village 
College in Peterborough hosted two meetings in 
October and January, the first looking at resources for 
the new A level and the second at technology and the 
large data set. Redborne Upper School, Ampthill 
hosted meetings on similar themes in November and 
March. At the Norwich School, after a first meeting on 
resources in November, Dr Simon Kirby led a session 
on the use of GeoGebra in February. In 
Cambridgeshire, Comberton Village College hosted the 
first meeting of the year in September, considering 
practical statistics tasks and support for weaker 
students. In February, St. Peterôs School, Huntingdon 
hosted the group and resources and assessment were 
on the agenda. 

Above: Teachers try out activities using GeoGebra in 
Norwich  

 

Essex and Suffolk 

There have been two meetings at Colchester County 
High School this academic year.  In November the 
discussion was all about schemes of work and 
resources for the new A levels. The January meeting 
was focused on an introduction to using GeoGebra in A 
level Mathematics. In March there was a meeting at the 
King John School, Benfleet all about large data sets.  
This topic will be reprised at the Colchester County 
High meeting in the summer term. 

 

Hertfordshire  

In Hertfordshire network meetings were set up to cater 
for different areas of the new A level and teachers 
travelled to locations to match. Raluca Sandu from the 
Casio Teacher Network led an illuminating  introductory 
session on graphical calculators at Watford Grammar 
School for Boys. Classwiz calculators were the focus at 
John Henry Newman School, Stevenage. On both 
occasions teachers supported each other with basic 
and sophisticated techniques as schools get to grips 
with the potential of the technology.  

Quotes from participants 

ñExactly what we needed to build up expertiseò 

ñIt was hands on experience with a work along 
handoutò 

With each awarding organisation having a different 
large data set network meetings were split with a 
session at Roundwood Park, Harpenden for OCR with 
travel to work data and a session at Hertswood 
Academy, Borehamwood for Edexcel with weather 
data. These sessions included an introduction to a 
series of videos from a Hertfordshire maths tutor 
(search for Passion4maths if you are interested) along 
with a wide range of materials from exam boards, 
Integral and teachersô ideas. 

Quotes about the most useful aspects 

ñLooking at practical ideas to use with studentsò 

ñTrying out tasks and thinking about their uses in classò 

ñSeeing how other schools are workingò 
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University of Essex 

On 19th December 2017, Year 10 students met at the 
University of Essex, for an exciting talk on óThe 
Unexpected Maths of Jugglingô by Dr Colin Wright and 
three interactive workshops run by Dr Chris Saker, 
Kristin Coldwell and Dr Jessica Claridge. 

ñDays like this are a huge help in showing pupils how 
diverse maths can be.ò (a teacher) 

ñIt was fun and puzzling.ò (a student) 

University of Cambridge 

The 8th of January saw over 100 students from schools 
in Cambridgeshire, Suffolk and Bedfordshire arrive at 
the Centre for Mathematical Sciences for a day of talks 
and workshops. The day began with a talk by Dr Emily 
Grossman, popular science communicator and expert 
panellist on the television programme óDuck Quacks 
Donôt Echoô, on the topic of ôLies, Damned Lies and 

Taking Maths Further! 

Newspapers.ô The day finished with the ever popular 
ôCreation of Number?ô talk given by Ben Sparks of the 
University of Bath. In between, students enjoyed the 
Dragon Quiz as well as workshops led by NRICH team 
members Fran Watson, Alison Kiddle and Becky 
Warren.  

ñVery interactive and lots of variety which kept the 
students engaged and definitely inspired them to see 
what they can do in the future!ò (a teacher from Bedford 
Academy) 

ñI found it very interesting how statistics are 
misunderstood and misrepresented in the press.ò (a 
student from Cottenham Village College) 

 

It was great to see 11-16 schools well represented 
amongst the 170 students at the Year 10 Enrichment 
Day in January. Students came from Ashcroft, 
Barnwell, Bushey Meads, Chauncy, Denbigh, Hatch 
End, Icknield, Mount Grace, Parmiterôs, Queens, 
Watford Boys and Watford Girls.  

Students entered individual and team competitions, 
enhanced their understanding of proof, tackled a 
practical task on cylinders and looked at the 
mathematical background of braiding. These sessions 
were led by Kevin Lord, Val Pritchard and Matthew 
Scroggs. The  finale was a talk by Colin Wright with his 
unique blend of juggling and mathematics. There is 
likely to be a repeat of the event in July for those who 
were not able to attend. 
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